

SERVE TO CHANGE LIVES

Meeting each Monday 12:00 p.m. - Owatonna Country Club

Four-Way Test 1) Is it the truth? 2) Is it fair to all concerned?

3) Will it build good will and better friendships? 4) Will it be beneficial to all concerned?

OFFICERS

GLEN MEGER President
BRAD VETTRUS Secretary
JOHN CONNOR Past President

ANN MILLER President Elect STEVE ARNOLD Treasurer

FACEBOOK PAGE: www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofOwatonna

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

John Connor Jeff Hall Dick Slieter Jim Brunner
Todd Hale Dave Effertz Ann Miller Ryan Gillespie
Mathew Hughes Steve Arnold Lois Nelson

Brad Vettrus Lonna Lysne

THE PRIMARY PURPOSE OF ROTARY IS TO SUPPORT COMMUNITY INITIATIVES THAT INCLUDE LEADERSHIP OPPORTUNITIES SO THAT MEMBERS WILL ENGAGE IN SERVICE ACTIVITIES THAT PROMOTE YOUTH IN OUR COMMUNITY AND AROUND THE WORLD.

PROGRAMS

June 13: Leslea Partridge: Wenger Marching Band Festival June 20: Mark Blando, Director, Owatonna Public Library

June 27: ROTARY, 100 Years Strong! Kris Busse

July 4: No Meeting

July 11: Kathy Huisman, Center for Family Unity

July 18: Installation of new officers

July 25: ROTARY...100 Years Strong! Kris Busse and Dom Korbel

August 1: Open

August 8: Scott Kozelka, Preview of Steele County Free Fair

August 15: School Construction Update: Jeff Elstad and Bob Olson

August 22: Jason Bergman, Operation Bootstrap, Africa

August 29: ROTARY...100 Years Strong: Scott Golberg

September 5: Labor Day...no meeting

September 12: Open

September 19: Open

September 26: ROTARY...100 Years Strong: Former ROTARIAN former Police Chief Keith Hiller

OWATONNA ROTARY O'PINION

Monday, June 20, 2022 Editor: Todd Hale

THIS WEEK: There are some new things happening at the Public Library. Mark Blando, the library director will fill us in.

BIRTHDAYS: Judy Plemel, June 25

NOTES FOR ROTARIANS

EVERY ROTARIAN, EVERY YEAR: The ROTARY FOUNDATION transforms your gifts into service projects that change lives close to home and around the globe. By giving to the Annual Fund, you make these life-changing projects possible so that together, we can keep Doing Good in the World for years to come. Give to rotary.org/donate.

RETIREMENT RECEPTION FOR FORMER ROTARIAN

Former ROTARIAN Police Chief Keith Hiller's last day on the job is June 30. You are invited to a reception at the Owatonna Arts Center on that day from 4:00-7:00. Hiller retires serving as Owatonna Police Chief for 12 years and 35 years in law enforcement.

TAKE IT TO THE BOX

Do you have expired medications laying around the house that are no longer being used. There is a box for their disposal in the entry-way of the Law Enforcement Center where you can dispose of out dated or medications that are no longer being used.

AN INVITATION

The Owatonna Sons of Norway invite ROTARIANS to their mid-summer picnic being held at Jaycee Park tonight. They will be hosting a Brass Quintet Group who will play some of Edvarg Grieg's music and other selections. They begin playing around 6:45 and ROTARIANS are invited to come and enjoy.

DID YOU KNOW?

- *Dancers always danced counter-clockwise at the Monterey Ballroom
- *The Russ Morgan Orchestra was the last "Big Band" to play at the Monterey in 1976.
- *Most dust particles in your house are made from Dead Skin!
- *Apples, not caffeine, are more efficient at waking you up in the morning.

JULY 4 AT BRICK-MEGER

ROTARIANS are invited to come to the grounds of President Glen Meger's funeral home on July 4 for an evening of D.J. Music, free watermelon and ice cream (supplied by The Blast), free prizes and a great view of the fireworks. The funeral home rest rooms will be open.

So Anyway: Grandma and Grandpa were visiting their kids overnight. When Grandpa found a bottle of Viagra in his son's medicine cabinet, he asked about using one of the pills. The son said, "I don't think you should take one, Dad, they're very strong and very expensive. "How much?" asked Grandpa. "\$10.00 a pill" said the son. "I don't care," said Grandpa. "I'd still like to try one, and before we leave in the morning, I'll put the money under the pillow." Later the next morning, the son found \$110 under the pillow. He called Grandpa and said, "I told you each pill was \$10.00, not \$110.00. "I know," said Grandpa. "The hundred is from Grandma!"